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• Moderate rains persist in 
Guatemala, however fair weather 
is expected for the April 17 – 23 
period.  

 
• Since April 4th heavy rains have 

characterized much of Costa 
Rica. This is following an early 
start of season in the southern 
province of Puntarenas. If rains 
continue at the rate observed 
during the first week of April then 
there is potential for a start of 
season in the remainder of the 
country in the near future.
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The abnormal rainfall observed thus far this month is much like the rainfall pattern observed in April of 2007.  At that time the onset of rains for 
northwestern Peten, the central region of Guatemala from Huehuetenango to Izabal, and the southwestern mountainous region all had an onset of rains in 
the first and second dekads of April.  Although the onset of rains in the central region of the country was up to three dekads late last year, this year rainfall 
has been above normal for that region and the season is likely to start as normal.   
 
During the April 10 – 16 period rains weakened in the southern region of Central America.  This slowed the anticipated start of season in the remaining 
areas of Costa Rica.  Moderate rains are expected during the 17 – 23 period.  
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Source: NOAA/CPC 

The evaluation of climatological threats of MFEWS include the participation of the central and local offices of MFEWS, NOAA-CPC, USGS, NASA, INETER of Nicaragua, 
Meteorological Service of Honduras, IMN of Costa Rica, INSIVUMEH of Guatemala, ETESA of Panama, NMS of Belize and SNET of El Salvador. Any questions or comments on this 
product can be directed to Wassila.Thiaw@noaa.gov 
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